
July 2023  

Dear Pastors, Churches, and Praying Friends,  

  

My heart is overwhelmed, tears in my eyes, and I thank God in my prayers for the 

doors he is opening. 

 

There are two schools where the Gospel is taking place in Malawi.  Mr. Rodrick 

Longwe is helping us in Malawi.  Please remember Mr. Rodrick Longwe in your 

prayers. This man Rodrick is retired, but has the zeal to reach people with the 

Gospel.  I am planning to go back to Malawi next year at Easter time. There are two 

men who want to start a church.  Please be in prayer for these men. 

 

Here in the United Kingdom, I am so thankful to God for what he’s doing. God has 

opened doors for me, and many churches are calling me to preach in their pulpit. 

 

Prayer request: 

*Pray for my son Micah; he is due for an operation in December. 

*Pray for Rodrick Longwe who is helping me in Malawi to win souls for Christ. 

*Pray for me as I am preparing to go back to Malawi in March. 

 

Thank you for all your prayer and support! 

 

All For His Glory, 

 

Breze 

  
 


